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NOTICE TO THE PUBLIC 
Available for Public Review 

Guam Consolidated Plan 2025-2029 
And  

Program Year 2025 Annual Action Plan 

 
The Guam Housing and Urban Renewal Authority (GHURA) announces the availability for public review and comment, the Guam 
Consolidated Plan 2025-2029 (ConPlan) and the Program Year 2025 Annual Action Plan (AAP). 
 
The ConPlan and AAP are mandated by the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD), Office of Community 
Planning and Development, for the use of the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG), HOME Investment Partnerships Program 
(HOME), and Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG) funds by the Territory of Guam. The Government of Guam is the designated recipient 
of these HUD grant funds. GHURA administers CDBG, HOME and ESG programs on behalf of the Government of Guam. 
 
The ConPlan sets forth Guam’s plans for supporting low- and moderate-income populations through the creation and preservation of 
decent housing, sustainable living environments, and economic opportunities for the next five years. 
 
The AAP announces the use of HUD CDBG, HOME and ESG funds totaling $5,433,257.49  for the first year of this ConPlan cycle. A 
detailed list of projects awarded funds is posted on a separate advertisement and is running concurrently with this advertisement. 
 

You may view and download the document via GHURA’s website at www.ghura.org. 
 
Copies of the ConPlan and AAP will also be available from Monday June 23, 2025 to Friday, August 8, 2025 at the following GHURA 
locations: the GHURA main office at 117 Bien Venida Avenue, Sinajana; AMP Site 1 at #23 Calle Paquito, Toto Gardens, Toto; AMP 
site 2 at #10 J.C. Rojas Street, Yona; AMP site 3 at #53 Pagachao Drive, Agat; AMP Site 4 at #27 Doni’ Lane, Toto Gardens, Toto; and 
Guma Trankilidat at 145 Pale San Vitores Road, Tumon. 
 
 

Public Hearings will be held at GHURA’s Board of Commissioner’s Conference Room located at the Main Office. 

• 10:30 a.m. on Wednesday, July 9, 2025 

• 10:30 a.m. on Thursday, July 24, 2025 

 
Written comments can be submitted via email at rpe@ghura.org or delivered to the GHURA Main Office located  at 117 Bien Venida 
Avenue, Sinajana, no later than 5 p.m., Thursday, August 7, 2025. 
 
For further information, please contact Ms. Katherine Taitano, GHURA Chief Planner, at 671-475-1322 or via email at 
katherine@ghura.org. 
 

Elizabeth F. Napoli 
Executive Director 

 
This advertisement is paid with HUD CPD funds. 
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